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ROYAL PLYMOUTH CORINTHIAN YACHT CLUB
136th AGM OF THE CLUB

&

10th AGM OF THE ROYAL PLYMOUTH CORINTHIAN YACHT CLUB LIMITED

held on Friday 3rd February 2023

PRESENT

Chris Deane, Julie Morton, Neil Morton, Michael Shryane, Jan Atwell, Sorcha Casey, Denise Deane, John Leach, James Fiske, Mick Laws, Margaret Laws, Jean Findlay, Matt Findlay, Geoff Wheeler, Ros Wheeler, Jen Warn, Gavin Trembath, Maria Hammett, Stuart Scarbrough, Gary Kent, Jeremy Greenway, Margaret Greenway, Jonathan Brice, Jennifer Dixon, Anthony Dixon, Liz Marks, Graham Marks, Val McVie, Chris Liddington, Nicholas Haynes, Pete Bromley, Tracy Bromley, Roger J Payne, Christine Payne, Brian Worral [online].
1.
Apologies for Absence

To be added from list.
2.
To remember past members who we have lost since the last AGM
We remember K.Farmer and M. Weston and our thoughts are with their families.

3.
To approve the Minutes of the AGM held on 25th March 2022

The Minutes of the above meeting were approved by members present.

4.
To receive the Commodore's Report

Thank you all for coming and welcome to this, the 136th AGM of your club.

It has been a fantastic year of growth for the club.  The membership numbers have grown and we continue to operate in profit which is not something all clubs can claim in these testing times we find ourselves in.

The number of social events held at the club has grown, the number of sailing events has grown and our standing in the wider community as the choice of club for socialising and cruising in company has grown.

At this year's RYA club of the year award ceremony we will be presented with a certificate of commendation, which is independent and nationwide acknowledgement of the club's inspirational story of rebirth, survival of lockdowns and a continuation to grow.

I would like to say a massive thank you to our volunteers.  This year we have changed to an incentive scheme and this has made a huge difference.  Members have had some great ideas such as doing a whole weekend and giving others a break.  We've had cleaning parties, Christmas decorating parties and all sorts ending up with a takeaway and generally having a good laugh.  There are some mysterious cleaning fairies who have popped in and cleared away after a function - amazing!  So here's to another good year of events.

At last year's AGM Geoff put out a call to action, re-emphasising that this was a club for its members and run by its members.   We can all be proud that all of the above has been achieved by the sum of all the paying members, near and far, and we thank you all for your contributions no matter how big or small.

This year, as per the club articles of association, it's Geoff's turn to step down from the Board of Directors and we all thank him for the many years of service.  Not only was he instrumental in the rebuild of this clubhouse but he and Ros have contributed hugely to the running of the club and the hosting of events.  A very long holiday in Portugal is apparently on the cards and more sailing no doubt!  Many thanks again Geoff.

In committee news we welcome Dawn Zuill as Social Secretary supporting the Vice Commodore's role.   In addition the Committee have co-opted Roddy Petty as a general Committee member, initially to support the Rear Commodore [House] in rearranging the top floor and in health and safety obligations.   We still have one vacancy for Rear Commodore [Motor].

On behalf of all members I should like to thank the existing Committee and Directors for their continued and invaluable support of the Club.

We are all looking forward to another year of continued growth.   For those of you have not yet seen the January newsletter we have published an initial draft schedule of events but this will grow and there will, no doubt, be short notice items added, weather dependent of course.   Our training offerings are taking shape and these can also now be viewed on the Club's web pages.

So many thanks, once again, for all your support dear Corinthians!
5.
To receive the Financial Report for the y/e 30th September 2022

Julie Morton informed the meeting that next year there will be an Honorary Treasurer, Michael Shryane.  Julie then highlighted the following points:

· A further year of profit was recorded;

· Last year's subscriptions had amounted to nearly £20,000 a massive increase on the previous year as the Club now consisted of 271 members.  This accounted for a high proportion of income.    The next target was 300 members after which 350 would be the ultimate aim;

· In respect of the bar, it was acknowledged that, due to increases in costs, our profit over the bar was severely decreased and therefore prices had to go up to compensate, although we are still able to make some offers;

· Takings for last year amounted to £65,000 - we will always aim to remain below the VAT threshold of £85,000;

· For our first year the goal was to break even, after which it was decided to make some profit.   Unfortunately, the Bottling Plant is not now a viable option, financially, and therefore more catering will be carried out in-house.  The recent Burns Night required subsidising because of the Bottling Plant costs.    Bearing this in mind our kitchen will need certain improvements in the near future;

· Not alot has been spent on the clubhouse building.   However, the downstairs flooring needs urgent replacement and this will afford the opportunity to make the bar area a little 'softer';

· The final grant instalment had been received and was a little over £2,500;

· The electricity costs were now on a flexible rate and we have a good deal on gas and water;

· Savings had been made in respect of insurance and accounting fees compared  to the previous year;

· The bar incentive scheme now being taken as a hit on profit;

· Depreciation for last year amounts to just under £6,000 but expect this to increase for the next year; 

· £5,000 had been deposited into the 'Savings Account'.

6.
Questions re Accounts

None raised.  The meeting expressed thanks to Julie for her continued hard work on behalf of the Club.

7.
Financial update for Quarter October 22 - January 23

To date this year the Club has taken £18,000.   Very little profit has been made however this is usual for the time of year.

It was questioned whether the Club should be open on nights when it is empty, however, Julie explained that it was impossible to predict these occasions.   It was noted by the Commodore that some members had expressed the view via the recent survey that the club should actually be open more often.   He would be happy for the clubhouse to be available for functions, e.g. birthday parties, if members were prepared to host the function as this would be a good way to increase revenue.

8.
Membership Numbers

Currently at 271 members.   New target of 300.

9.
Sailing and Social Programme for 2023

This was covered in the Commodore's Report and introduction above at Item 4.
10.
Subscription fees for year 2023-2024

It was proposed that subscription fees should remain the same with the proviso that should any unforeseen issue arise then an EGM could be called to raise the fees. 


Geoff Wheeler - Proposed


Jeremy Greenway - Seconded

The motion was carried unanimously.

11.
Resignations of Directors, Officers and Officials

Covered in Commodore's Report above at Item 4.

12.
To ratify posts where there is only 1 nomination

Committee members remain as:-

Chris Deane - Commodore

Julie Morton - Vice Commodore

Adrian Bishop - Rear Commodore [Sailing]

Mick Hand - Rear Commodore [House]

Neil Morton - Membership Secretary

Jan Atwell - Secretary

Plus:-

Michael Shryane - Treasurer

Dawn Zuill - Social Secretary

Roddy Petty - Committee Member - General [Co-opted]

13.
Votes for roles where more than 1 nomination

None

14.
Thanks to existing Directors, Club Officers & Officials

Covered in Commodore's Report above at Item 4.

15.
Any Other Business

· Organising events - in response to a query, Julie explained the procedure for organising events not already on the club schedule.   Initially members should approach her to confirm that there is no clash with another event and then to present details and costs.   If the event was a sailing activity then the What's App group was useful but sailing activities were always going to be weather dependent.

· Club logo - an observation was made that the logo on clothing was possibly a little on the large size.   This would be considered further.

· Club ties - in answer to requests Julie would look into these.
16.
Commodore to close Meeting

The Commodore expressed his pleasure at the number of attendees at this year AGM.

The meeting closed at 1930 hrs.
